
 

WEST DUNBARTONSHIRE LICENSING BOARD 
 
 
At a Meeting of the West Dunbartonshire Licensing Board held in Committee 
Room 3, Council Offices, Garshake Road, Dumbarton on Tuesday, 15 March 
2016 at 10.00 a.m. 
 
 
Present:  Councillors Jim Brown, Michelle McGinty, Marie McNair, John 

Millar, John Mooney and Hazel Sorrell. 
 
 
Attending:  Peter Hessett, Clerk to the Licensing Board; Raymond Lynch, 

Depute Clerk to the Licensing Board; Peter Clyde and Lawrence 
Knighton, Licensing Standards Officers; Carolann Anderson and 
Marie Grant, Licensing Assistants and Nuala Borthwick, 
Committee Officer, Legal, Democratic and Regulatory Services. 

 
 
Apologies:  Apologies for absence were intimated on behalf of Councillors 

Jonathan McColl and Tommy Rainey. 
 
 

Councillor John Mooney in the Chair 
 
 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
It was noted that there were no declarations of interest in any of the items of 
business on the agenda. 
 
 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
The Minutes of Meeting of the Licensing Board held on 15 December 2015 were 
submitted and approved as a correct record. 
 
 

LICENSING BOARD HEARING PROCEDURE 
 
The Licensing Board’s Hearing Procedure for an Application with Objection(s) or 
Representation(s) was submitted for information. 
 
 

VARIATION IN THE ORDER OF BUSINESS 
 
Having heard the Chair, Councillor Mooney, the Board agreed to vary the business  
of the meeting as hereinafter minuted. 
 



 

APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE IN TERMS OF THE LICENSING 
(SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 – JACONELLI’S FISH, LOMONDGATE, DUMBARTON 

G82 2QU 
 
An application for grant of a Premises Licence for Jaconelli’s Fish, Lomondgate, 
Dumbarton G82 2QU was submitted as undernoted:- 
 
Reference:    WDLBPREM/0287 
 
Name and Address of premises: Jaconelli’s Fish, Lomondgate, Dumbarton G82 

2QU 
 
Applicant:  Jaconelli (Lomondgate) Limited, c/o TLT Solicitors, 

140 West George Street, Glasgow G2 2HG 
 
It was noted that Mr Stephen McGowan, TLT Solicitors accompanied by Mr  
Jaconelli, proprietor and Mr Stephen Dobbin, proposed designated premises  
manager, were in attendance on behalf of the applicant and that Ms Helen Weir,  
Lead Officer, West Dunbartonshire Alcohol and Drug Partnership was in attendance  
on behalf of the objector, West Dunbartonshire Health & Social Care Partnership. 
 
Mr McGowan was heard in support of the application and in answer to questions  
from Members. 
 
Ms Weir was then heard in support of the objection to the application and in answer  
to Members questions.  It was noted that the objection related to the request for off  
sale of alcohol from the premises. 
 
DECIDED: 
 
Following consideration of all matters before the Board, it was agreed that the  
application be granted.  
 
 

APPLICATION FOR VARATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE IN TERMS OF THE 
LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 – GLENHEAD TAVERN, DUMBARTON 

ROAD, DUNTOCHER, CLYDEBANK G81 6HD 
 
An application for Variation of a Premises Licence for Glenhead Tavern, Dumbarton 
Road, Duntocher, Clydebank G81 6HD was submitted in respect of the undernoted 
premises:- 
 
Reference: WDLBPREM/0063 
 
Name and Address of Premises: Glenhead Tavern, Dumbarton Road, 

Duntocher, Clydebank G81 6HD 
 
Applicant/Licence Holder: Punch Partnership Limited, Jubilee House, 

Second Avenue, Burton on Trent DE14 2WF 
 



 

It was noted that Mr Stephen McGowan, TLT Solicitors accompanied by Mrs Wendy  
O’Donnell, designated premises manager, were in attendance on behalf of the  
applicant. 
 
DECIDED:- 
 
Following consideration, the Board agreed that the application be granted. 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF A PREMISES LICENCE  
IN TERMS OF THE LICENSING (SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 –  

QUEEN OF THE LOCH, LUSS ROAD, BALLOCH 
 
An application for Variation of a Premises Licence for Queen of the Loch, Luss 
Road, Balloch G83 8QW was submitted as undernoted:- 
 
Reference:  WDLBPREM/0277 
 
Name and address of premises: Queen of the Loch, Luss Road, Balloch  
  G83 3QW 
 
Applicant:  Marston’s Operating Limited, Marston’s  
  House, Brewery Road, Wolverhampton WV1  
  4JT 
 
Mr Chris Grunert, Messrs John Gaunt & Partners Solicitors accompanied by Mr  
Paul Young, designated premises manager were in attendance on behalf of the  
applicant and Mr Grunert was heard in support of the application. 
 
Mr Pat Hoey, Environmental Pollution Officer was in attendance on behalf of the  
Environmental Health Section of West Dunbartonshire Council and was heard in  
relation to a representation to the application, advising that the applicant had since  
submitted a Noise Impact Assessment and that officers were satisfied that  
adequate measures were now in place to ensure that the proposed variation would  
not result in additional noise emanating from the premises. 
 
DECIDED:- 
 
Following consideration of all matters before the Board, it was agreed that the 
application be granted. 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR EXTENDED HOURS FOR  
CHEERS, 1 BREWERS LANE, DUMBARTON G82 1AY 

 
With reference to the Board’s Policy on Extended Hours, an application was 
submitted for Extended Hours for an event on Sunday, 27 March 2016 (Easter 
Sunday). 
 
Mr Paul Smith, a representative of the applicant, Castle Leisure Executive Pension  



 

Scheme, accompanied by Mr Barry Livingstone, a manager at the premises, were in  
attendance and Mr Smith was heard in support of the application.  It was noted that  
there were no adverse comments from the Licensing Standards Officers or Police  
Scotland in respect of the proposed event. 
 
DECIDED: 
 
Following consideration of the application, it was agreed that the application be 
granted. 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR OCCASIONAL LICENCE FOR FENTON’S BAR,  
174 MAIN STREET, JAMESTOWN, ALEXANDRIA G83 8PN 

 
The Board considered an application for an Occasional Licence for the beer garden 
to the rear of Fenton’s Bar for Friday 24 June 2016 to Sunday, 26 June 2016 
submitted by Mr Stephen Quinn. 
 
Constable Gordon Brown, Police Scotland was heard in relation to a representation 
submitted by Police Scotland. 
 
Mr Andrew Wallace, acting on behalf of Mr Quinn, was heard in support of the 
application. 
 
DECIDED: 
 
Following consideration of all matters before the Board, it was agreed:- 
 
(1) that the application be granted; and  
 
(2) that the licence holder would liaise with the Licensing Standards Officers to  
 ensure that the event was managed to avoid any disturbance to local  
 residents. 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR PREMISES LICENCE IN TERMS OF THE LICENSING 
(SCOTLAND) ACT 2005 – THE MACCHIATO’S, 176 MAIN STREET, 

JAMESTOWN, ALEXANDRIA G83 8PN 
 
An application for grant of a Premises Licence for The Macchiato’s, 176 Main Street, 
Jamestown, Alexandria G83 8PN was submitted as undernoted:- 
 
Reference:    WDLBPREM/0288 
 
Name and Address of premises: The Macchiato’s, 176 Main Street, Jamestown, 

Alexandria G83 8PN 
 
Applicant:  Mr Balraj Singh Sohal, 35 Elderpark Grove, 

Glasgow G51 3KY 
 



 

 
It was noted that Mr Balraj Singh Sohal was in attendance on behalf of the applicant,  
Herbs N Spices Limited, and that Ms Helen Weir, Lead Officer, West Dunbartonshire  
Alcohol and Drug Partnership was in attendance on behalf of the West  
Dunbartonshire Health & Social Care Partnership. 
 
Ms Weir was then heard in support of the objection to the application and in answer  
to Members questions.  It was noted that the objection related to the request for off  
sale of alcohol from the premises. 
 
Mr Sohal was heard in support of the application and in answer to questions from  
Members concerning control measures to support the responsible sale and delivery  
of alcohol from the premises.  It was noted that delivery of alcohol would be ancilliary  
to takeaway food deliveries only and would terminate at 10.00 p.m. 
  
DECIDED: 
 
Following consideration of all matters before the Board, it was agreed that the  
application be granted.  
 
 

VALEDICTORY – MS HELEN WEIR 
 

Having heard the Chair, Councillor Mooney, it was noted that this would be the last  
Board meeting that Ms Helen Weir would attend on behalf of the West  
Dunbartonshire Health & Social Care Partnership as she was retiring from her post  
with West Dunbartonshire Council. 
 
On behalf of the Board, Councillor Mooney thanked Helen for both her attendance at  
meetings of the Board and for her hard work in providing vital health statistics which  
had informed and shaped the Board’s Licensing Policy Statement over the years. 
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 10.35 a.m. 
 


